
Summary of Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Church Hall
on Thursday 8th June at 7.30.

 

All Cllrs present. Apologies. Colin Wootton Graham Roberts.

Matters Arising.  Light in Helmdon rd. Still awaiting response from contractor.

Village Shop Survey

Cllr Mike Powell reported. 114 respondents. The survey had been sent to the Shop 
Management Committee. Jon Sadler from the shop committee was present to ask 
questions of the survey. The Chair, Cllr Richard Fonge, reminded the meeting that the 
survey was the initiative of the Parish Council to try to help the Shop and it was up to their 
committee to discuss and act upon it. He thanked Cll Powell for his work on this.

Coronation of King Charles.

The Chair reported on a great day in the sunshine on Castle Green.

Childrens’ mugs and art material for Caroline Grant’s excellent flag and other art work had 
been sponsored by The Sulgrave Charities. The Brass band had been kindly sponsored by
Sulgrave residents.

Pocket Park

Cll Jen Castle reported she had met with the Chair and they had looked at the play 
equipment and she recommended that the two swing seats be replaced, another double 
swing purchased along with a small climbing frame. Cllrs supported the idea. Costings to 
be done and Sulgrave Charities asked to help in purchase.

Sulgrave Manor. 

Cllr Priestman reported that we had been advised to refer to Manor Newsletter.

High Speed Rail(HS2)

Cllr Staples reported. Many road closures expected soon, affecting Sulgrave road. She 
would be doing a write up in the next village newsletter with recommendations.



Document Container. 

The Chair, Cllr Richard Fonge reported on a meeting with the Village Hall committee 
members. Proposed siting of the container against the building opposite the entrance. 
Church to seek permission from Diocese. Shop Committee willing to contribute towards 
cost. Concern was raised that it could be unsightly and condensation could be a problem. 
The Chair replied that they are supplied having been treated for condensation, but further 
inquiries would be made. They are nearly new and are dark green in colour.  Depending 
on Diocesan permission, it was agreed to purchase a container for the benefit of the 
village with one reservation.

The Chair had been informed that the hall lease was up for renewal in six years time. 

Sulgrave Chronicles.

Mr Martin Sirrot Smith addressed the meeting . The original Chronicles were now thirty 
years in age, and in that time some 80% of the original  residents had left Sulgrave or 
deceased. He would like to update. All in agreement. The P.C would give its full backing .

Councillors Reports. 

Speeding discussed. Cllr Jen Castle suggested Clerk to ask for a police Camera car to be 
positioned in Helmdon Rd. All agreed.

Meeting Closed at 8.40.

Councillor Richard Fonge, (Chair)


